
                                  Atlanta City Council  
                                     Meeting Minutes 
                                      July 19, 2016 
 
OPEN: The regular meeting of the Atlanta City Council was held on Tuesday July 19, 
2016 at the Atlanta Golf Course. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Fred 
Finchum at 7:00pm.  
 
ROLL CALL: Mayor Finchum, Billie Cheek, Andrea Halley, Amber Finchum and Matt 
Clemmons were present. Adam McVey was absent. 
 
 
Motion by Matt Clemmons second by Billie Cheek to approve minutes as presented. 
 
Roll Call: 
                 Cheek-yes                                         Halley-yes 
                 Clemmons-yes                                 McVey-A 
                 Finchum-yes                                        
                                                                                                    Motion Carries. 
 
Motion by Amber Finchum second by Andrea Halley to pay all bills approved by their 
respective chairmen or as far as money allows. 
 
Roll Call: 
                    Cheek-yes                                    Halley-yes 
                 Clemmons-yes                                 McVey-A 
                    Finchum-yes                                     
                                                                                                     Motion Carries. 
 
Paul Goodwin gave a report to the Council. 
The Water Plant filter media was complete. Street resurfacing was complete. 
Estimates were given to the council to extend the Buena Vista-Karen Court storm sewer. 
The cost will be about $17,000. This would alleviate a big problem. 
 
There was nothing new to report on the Interstate Project. 
A Retirement party will be held on July 27th for Jim Pinney. 
 
Resumes for applicants for the Chief’s position were given to the council. 
 
Cost and financing estimates were given to the council for the Well project. The total 
estimate was 1.6 million. 
 
 



Alderwoman Finchum asked some questions on Building Permits and where the 
Pharmacy project was. The pharmacy was waiting on State permits. 
 
Progress on the City Hall building was gone over with the council. 
 
Alderwoman Cheek reported that a buggy had been purchased for the carriage house. 
Alderman Clemmons reported that the brick work on Rt. 66 Park needed tuck pointed. 
 
Motion by Matt Clemmons second by Amber Finchum to adjourn the meeting. 
 
Roll Call: 
                  Finchum-yes                                                         Cheek-yes         
                 Clemmons-yes                                                     McVey-A 
                 Halley-yes                                                                                                                                                                
                                                                                                     Motion Carries. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:00pm 
Kenneth Martin 
City Clerk 
 


